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The Newsletter of Peterborough Art Society

April 2018.
Dear Member
Well here we are in the middle of preparing for our Annual Exhibition in June. Time to present our work to the general public once again. Please remember that this year we require exhibitors to steward for 3 slots, with no more than two slots in one day and then 1 separate slot to be used on a different day. We are asking for members to choose 4 slots initially, so that we have a choice of where we can put you, depending on the choices of others too.
This change in stewarding is because last year, the committee members had to steward significant numbers of extra slots, to cover for the two weeks. 

If any member who is not exhibiting, would like to volunteer their time to help out with a stewarding slot, then please return the form to Bernard, stating which day or days you could be available to help out. This would be absolutely, very much appreciated. 

Our Secretary and our Vice Chairman’s pieces are as follows:-

++++++++++++++++++
On 16th April we had a wonderful demonstration by Jerome Hunt, a local professional artist, who showed us how deal with glass and reflections in a still life painting.
Jerome set up a lovely scene of a tulip in a glass vase, a lovely highly polished silver jug and a red apple. These were all placed under a light, inside a black box, to highlight the reflections. He used oils on a board already primed with a warm yellow ochre type background. He started by drawing the outline of each item with his brush. Gradually then building up layers of colour. Jerome gave us some good tips about the way he paints, and the brushes he uses, also hints on how to clean brushes. Apparently the green Swarfega is great for this, and far cheaper than normal professional brush cleaners.

Our next meeting is on 14th May (7th May is a bank holiday) and is where we welcome back to PAS, professional artist, Mo Teeuw. She will be demonstrating an oil landscape. We understand (from Jerome Hunt) that Mo has just returned from an overseas painting holiday. So expect some lovely exciting scenes from her.
Thanks to those of you who provided some suggestions for mediums, artists and subjects for our future monthly meetings. We are now in the process of booking demonstrators for 2019 from those suggestions. The committee are also looking to organise different dates for the painting en plein air sessions. Details to be distributed soon.
Hope to see many of you on 14th May.

Kind regards, Carole, Secretary and Membership Secretary
                                        ++++++++++++++++++

Having recently experienced some unseasonably warm weather, our minds may have started to turn to painting “en plein air”. We had some very useful suggestions for locations from many members, so watch this space for details to follow in the not too distant future.

The last CPSO concert was on 18th March. For those of you who are interested in having a go at painting, sketching the musicians in action at rehearsals, the first one for the next concert will be at the usual venue, The Queen Katherine Academy Hall (was The Voyager school) on Tuesday, 1st May, followed weekly on 8th, 15th, 22nd and 29th May. Also 5th and 12th June. Aim to be all set up by 7.15pm. The actual summer concert will be on the 16th June. It can be challenging, but also very rewarding.

Just another “push” for our Annual Exhibition in June. Now that we have flyers available from Carole, please do your bit to promote us as far and as widely as possible by arranging to distribute these in as many places in your local area as you can manage. Suggested locations were referred to in our previous Newsletter, but I will repeat them as follows: shops, post offices, village halls, churches, public notice boards etc.

Finally, we are still looking for any suggestions for venues where we can display members work on a more permanent basis. Your committee has a few possible ideas to follow up, but can always do with more. If you think of anything contact either Carole or myself. I am on tel: 01733 264071 or email: phil@hemsley.uk.com, Carole is m: 07725 550063 or email enquiries@peterboroughartsociety.org.uk 
Best Wishes Phil Hemsley, Vice Chairman, Peterborough Art Society
                                                               ++++++++++++++++++
Very soon we will be able to get outside to paint en plein air. As mentioned by Carole and Phil. Various committee members have volunteered to organise dates and times for particular locations, according to the feedback received from members a couple of months ago.

Painting Challenge reminder- . Challenge for this next year will be on the subject of ‘Trees’. A painting with a tree or trees as the main focus is required.  You could start to work on this subject during our extra meeting during the summer months, where we paint together, starting with Monday 21st May. Or of course, you could paint you own selection.
Hope to see you all soon.
Best wishes 

John Bailey. Chairman, Peterborough Art Society
